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Improving Transitions: A Concern of Many

Larry Warford, Director, College and Career Transitions Initiative
There are numerous efforts in the U.S. addressing the challenge that many students face in navigating our “systems” of education and training.  A survey commissioned by Jobs for the Future, an organization providing leadership in improving student transitions, found that a majority of Americans surveyed in a national study believe that our two systems—the nation’s secondary and postsecondary institutions—do not work well together.  The study stresses the need for better coordination to help students move successfully from high school to postsecondary education and on to careers. www.jff.org. 

The Bridge Project, a Stanford Institute for Higher Education Research effort supported by a grant from the Pew Charitable Trusts and the U.S. Department of Education, confirmed these concerns.  This study states, “the current fractured systems send students, their parents, and K-12 educators conflicting and vague messages about what students need to know and be able to do to enter and succeed in college.”  The Bridge Project found that 40 percent of students in four-year institutions take some remedial education as compared with 63 percent at two-year institutions.   www.stanford.edu/group/bridgeproject. 

There are a number of other projects addressing various aspects of improving student transitions including:

American Diploma Project

Publishes end-of-high school benchmarks that integrate knowledge and skills needed for success in college and the workplace.  www.americandiplomaproject.org. 

Standards for Success

An initiative now focused on gaining an understanding of skills students need to acquire or improve in order to succeed in entry-level university courses looks to expand to community/technical colleges.  www.s4s.org. 

National Center on Education and the Economy

Publishes thought-provoking materials such as “High Schools and Beyond:  The System is the Problem – and the Solution.”   www.ncee.org 

National Governors Association/ Jobs for the Future

Has just published a booklet “Helping All Students Achieve Secondary and Postsecondary Success.”  www.nga.org or www.jff.org.

The Education Trust

Publishes a wealth of materials such as “Thinking K-16” and provides an agenda for change that includes roles for K-12, higher education, business, and policymakers.   www.edtrust.org 

These efforts—coupled with funding assistance from the Bill & Melinda Gates, Ford, and Kellogg foundations, the Carnegie Corporation, as well as federal agencies such as the Departments of Education and Labor—are striving to make a difference in an area of national concern.

The stated purpose of CCTI is to “strengthen the role of community colleges” in improving student transitions and academic performance.  Our project is an important piece of this high stakes puzzle, and we are in good company with other national leaders.












